

Customer contact centre: 0300-123-5000

www.highways.gov.uk

Our Ref: A52 Nottingham Junctions

Radcliffe On Trent Parish Council The Grange, Vicarage Ln, Radcliffe on Trent, Nottingham NG12 2FB Mr Khalid Pervez
Highways England
The Cube
199 Wharfside Street
Birmingham
B1 1RN

Date:18 April 2017

Dear Sir or Madam,

## A52 NOTTINGHAM JUNCTIONS IMPROVEMENT SCHEME

I wrote to you in January to advise you that construction works were commencing in January to improve Nottingham Rd and Cropwell Rd Junctions on A52 and that the works would last for approximately 14 weeks.

I am now writing to advise you that these works will be completed in June 2017 at Nottingham Road and August 2017 at Cropwell Road. We appreciate that this is significantly later than planned and we are sorry for the inconvenience it will cause.

Progress on the improvements has been held up by issues associated with utility services diversions, which were more extensive than originally expected. We are working hard with the utility companies to resolve these issues and we are working towards fully completing the project in August 2017

We understand and apologise for the frustration felt by local residents, businesses and road users and will ensure that full details of the new timetable of work will be available on our website by 18<sup>th</sup> April 2017 and on signs around the scheme as soon as possible. Link to our website is; <a href="http://roads.highways.gov.uk/projects/a52-nottingham-junctions/">http://roads.highways.gov.uk/projects/a52-nottingham-junctions/</a>

At the Cropwell Road junction, we have been unable to remove the traffic restrictions because sections of kerb and pavement have already been taken out and open excavations that were required for investigation and exploration of the utilities ducting are in place.

Utility diversion works have been completed at Nottingham Road and have already commenced at Cropwell Road junction.

We are working closely with our partners to look at further mitigation to reduce the impact on both residents and the local economy.



Once completed all road users will benefit from the improvements to the junctions which will improve the flow of traffic and improve safety.

Yours Faithfully,

Khalid Pervez

Project Manager

Major Projects Midlands